
Kowhai (Year 0, 1 &2) - Rooms 9, 10, 11, 12, 13 & 14 ~  It was an exciting 

afternoon completing the Fit Kid Challenge.  Thank you Gary for setting up the 
course for us and challenging our fitness and confidence abilities.  Thank you to all 
the parents who came along and cheered the children on too.  Calf Club is fast 
approaching.  We have sent out the newsletter highlighting what activities the 
children must complete for the indoor exhibits. To help our Kowhai families 
understand these expectations and to show examples of what the children can do, 
we are holding an informal meeting on Monday 18 September at 3.10 in Room 
12.  At this meeting we will hopefully answer all your Calf Club questions which 
should help to calm some nerves too.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

Karaka (Year 3 & 4) - Rooms 5, 6 & 7 & 8~ Classes have been busy training for an 

annual cross country event.  This is being held next Wednesday afternoon from 
1:45pm.  The focus has been on persevering and not giving up, particularly for 
those students who are not fans of running.  We would love to see you there to 
support our runners.  Students are also busy preparing their Talking Zoo 
presentations.  Teachers have been really impressed with the level of interest 
students are showing towards this.  Finally, a reminder that tomorrow is a PTA 
mufti day.  They have asked each family to donate one grocery item in lieu of a 
gold coin.  These are for Calf Club. 

Rimu (Year 5 & 6) - Rooms 2, 3 & 4 ~ Last Thursday Rimu students enjoyed a 

great day out at the Howick Historical Village,  learning about life in the 1850s. 
They churned butter, played with handmade wooden toys, listened as a pioneer 
woman considered what to pack in her trunk in order to start a  new life 
in  NZ,  and sat up straight at their wooden desks as they recited times tables and 
wrote in cursive script on slates. After lunch, they had time to explore the other 
buildings including a raupo hut, a sod cottage, a blacksmith's workshop, the inn 
and a mill with a water wheel for grinding flour. For a great family day out, visit on 
the 3rd Sunday of the month when the village comes to life- very worthwhile.  
Starting on Friday,  we will be developing our athletic skills in PE- a change of 
clothes is needed.  Our Calf club Art is completed and almost displayed.  We are 
continuing with our topic on “Change”.  It is Maori language week and classes have 
been singing Maori songs and learning to pronounce and interpret the meaning of 
place names. 

Kauri (Year 7 & 8) - Rooms 15 & 16 :  Thanks to the parents who came to the Hub 

open days and/or the Information afternoon.  If you missed this opportunity and 
are still unsure of your options for Year 7 & 8 please let me know and I will 
endeavour to answer all your questions. The recent bad weather has ensured that 
our new drop down curtains on the deck are well utilised and provide us with 
additional working space.  Even with this cold snap the curtains appear to keep the 
deck space warmer and more pleasant.  It will be even nicer when the astroturf is 
installed in the holidays!  The Kauri syndicate are planning on sending the Learning 
Folders home on Friday in Week 9.  Keep your eyes out for the Instruction 
Challenge the students have written for you to complete and please follow their 
instructions literally! 
IMPORTANT MUMPS INFORMATION FROM MIDDLEMORE HOSPITAL New 
Zealand has had 361 cases of Mumps reported so far this year.  This is more cases than we 
have had in New Zealand in the last 16 years!  Unfortunately, not all countries have the same 
vaccination schedule.  There may be people who don’t realise they are not protected.  
Anyone who was vaccinated in another country needs to check with their GP or Public Health 
Nurse.  Some countries (like Tonga, Fiji, Kiribati and Tuvalu) vaccinate with MR, which is 
Measles and Rubella, but not Mumps.  It’s easy to get protected against Mumps, all GPs have 
the MMR vaccine, and it is free (and easier than having Mumps).  Even with our New Zealand 
schedule, there are large numbers of young people not protected, due to an (unfounded) 
scare around the MMR vaccine in the late 1990s.  Mumps causes high temperatures and very 
painful swelling around the jaw.  It can also lead to infertility.  It is spread through saliva 
(coughing, sneezing, sharing food and drink).  If concerned, call your GP, Public Health 

Nurse, or Healthline on 0800 611 
116. 

MUFTI DAY ~ Friday 15th September.  In 
lieu of money please bring one grocery item 
per family for the Calf Club raffle.  Thanks! 
 

ROAD PATROL VOLUNTEER URGENTLY 

REQUIRED~ Wednesday mornings from 
8.40am ~ 9am to help our students patrol 
the crossing to keep our children safe. 
 

WAIAU PA GREENIE (CALF CLUB  
NOTICE INCORRECT ~ Please note the 
ad in the Greenie about our Calf Club 
day is last years ad hence the wrong 
date and information.  Our Calf Club is 
Friday 29th September. 
 

CALF CLUB ROSTER ~ Please book your 
calf club roster time slot at 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz code nwa5r. 
We ask each family to book 1 half hour 
time slot. First in first served.  
 

CALF CLUB INFORMATION:  Reminders:  

Chicken, Project & Garden Diaries & Posters are 
all due at school on Monday 25th September.  
(POSTER CARD IS AVAILABLE AT THE OFFICE).  
Children entering the Garden Section must bring 
their towering herb planters & Gumboots to the 
Event Centre (named) first thing that morning.  
LATE ENTRIES WILL NOT BE JUDGED. 
 

GROUP DAY ~students have a chance to 
show off their animals (calf, lamb or goat) 
again at the  Franklin Central Group 
Day.  This is held on Wednesday 18th Oct 
at the Pukekohe A & P Showgrounds.  Entry 
forms must be handed in to the office 
by Wed 27th Sept and no late entries 
will be accepted.  Entry fee is $5.  All  
details about this great day are available at 
school.   

A sort of Cat Art Competition ~ Two 
Paper Plus Vouchers $50, $30, as prizes. 
The cat is ginger. Can you picture him in 
colour? Start with a hand drawn sketch 
showing attitude. Colour that by any  
medium, paint, pencils, crayons or your 
computer.  Entries must have name and 
age of the artist verified on the back of the 
entry by their teacher.  Entries to be  
handed in to the Waiau Pa School office by 
20th Sept 2017.  Winners will be advertised 
in “The Greenie” with their drawings dis-
played instead of the usual history sketch. 

MISSING ~ Size 6 school polar fleece  
labelled O’Brien.  Could you please check 

your child's fleeces in case they have mistakenly taken the wrong one home.   
LOST ~ Black &  white soccer ball.  P lease return to Jake Boyd Rm 7.  

FRANKLIN CHESS CLUB is having a  
‘Have-a-Go’ Day on Thursday 5th October at 7 

pm in the Leslie Comrie Room of  Franklin: the Centre, Pukekohe (Library 
building). Free entry with all ages and stages welcome. 
 

THE BRAND NEW WAIAU PA TYPT team bootcamp 6 WEEK training block 
starts SEPTEMBER 26th. Tuesday and Thursday mornings 5.30-6.30am at the 
Waiau Pa Events Centre.  Contact/Sign up at www.transformya.co.nz 
 

BASKETBALL!  ~ Waiau Pa, Clarks Beach Basketball will be holding a muster 
on Wednesday the 20th of September at 6pm at the Waiau pa School Events 
Centre. This is an opportunity for students year 1 to 8 interested in playing 
and parents interested coaching or managing to come along and register.  For 
more information visit wpcbbasketball.nz 
 

WAIUKU CRICKET CLUB registration dates for 2017/18 season.  Our registration 
will be at our clubrooms Massey park Waiuku and dates are Saturday 16th & 30th 9am-
midday, Thursday 21st & 28th 6pm-8pm.  If you cant make one of these registration 
dates please contact Shane on 021 156 9458.  We are hoping to have teams in the  
following grades  Year 1&2, Year 3&4, Year 5&6, Year 7&8, Year 9/10 & 11, 20/20 
(men's) , Senior A , Premier. 
 

YOUNG AT ART - SPRING HOLIDAY ART WORKSHOPS (5yrs-16yrs) are 
open for bookings now and filling fast! We have  more fun and exciting projects on offer 
this holidays with 9 different classes available in Pukekohe. Inspire and encourage your 
young creative while they have fun learning technique and theory along the way.  For 
more information and bookings please check out www.youngatart.co.nz or email:  
admin@youngatart.co.nz. 
 

KARAKA TOUCH RUGBY ~ commences on Friday 6th October @ 5.30pm.  
Registrations are $35 per child which includes your team shirt. Registrations can be 
done online at www.karakarugby.co.nz or on the following days at the Karaka Sports 
Park.  Friday 8th Sept6.00 -7.00pm, Friday 15th Sept 6.00 – 7.00pm, Friday 22nd Sept 
6.00 – 7.00pm.  The grades are 5-7yrs, 8-10yrs, and 11-13yrs, Mixed & Men's. We 
have also had interest in a girls/women's section, if you have any queries contact Craig 
Hill on 021 733 136 or karakarugby@gmail.com.  
 

MAUKU CRICKET CLUB INC. Get some mates together and come and play 
cricket ~ Registrations are open now online at ww.crichq.com/clubs/70750/
teams.  For New and Existing Members for the upcoming season.  Ages 5 and 
up, all abilities welcome. For further info please call Jason Williams on  
021 717314 Or Facebook @ Mauku Cricket Club  
 

Waiuku St John Youth is holding a QUIZ NIGHT on Sat 7 Oct. The quiz will be  
followed by a fundraising auction then The Fluros band will play until midnight. Doors open 
at 6pm at Sandspit Road School hall. Prizes for best dressed, and best table centrepiece. 

Raffles, games and 
fabulous auction 
items. R18 event. 
BYO nibbles and  
alcohol, and gold 
coins for games and 
raffles. $200 for table 
of 10, or $25 per  
person. Tickets  
available from Waiuku 
St John Op Shop.  
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COMMUNITY NOTICES  

Dear Parents & Community, 
 

Only 2 weeks until Calf Club!! 

Lots is happening in preparation for this special event with the Sue Tappenden and her 

PTA team working hard in the background to make this a fantastic day. 
 

Just a few reminders in preparation for this event. 

¶ CALF CLUB ~ Friday 29th September ~ All welcome. 

¶ School closes early on Thurs 28th (12:30) to allow for indoor judging to occur. 

¶ Students are required to bring materials for their indoor exhibits on Thurs 28th.  

Please check syndicate information sheet about this. 

¶ All families will receive a cake box for the home baking for the PTA cake stall. 
 

Further information will be sent home over the next week. Please keep an eye out for 

this and feel free to ask the classroom teacher or the office if you have any questions 

about Calf Club. 
 

Congratulations to the following students who received their achievers badges during last 

weeks assembly, Academic - Eva Talyancich, Sport / Cultural - Jezabelle Boyt , Lakeisha 

Ngaika, Riley Standing, and Caleb Dufty. These badges are awarded to students who have 

shown excellence in these areas. Points are gained for achievements at a Franklin level as 

well as in school situations such as Worker of the Term.  These students should be 

proud of their achievements as it takes students several years to achieve. 
 

Some of our junior (Year 1-3) students will be receiving a report soon as part of our  

National Standards reporting process. These reports are for students who have had their 

1,2 or 3 year  

anniversary of starting 

school during the term. 

These reports will go 

home on Friday the 

22nd for those students 

involved. Parent  

interviews will also be 

held on Tuesday the 

26th of September for 

students who receive a 

report at this time. 

Simon Williams 

WORKERS OF   

THE WEEK 

ROOM 
2 

Summer Bryce  
Luke Tappenden  

ROOM 
3 

Jesse Rogers  
Alexis Phillips  

ROOM 
4 

Jayla Hayes  
Ben Rademakers  

ROOM 
5 

Mason Patel  
Isla Kroon  

ROOM 
6 

Luke Stewart  
Ayden Jenkins  

ROOM 
7 

Georgia Harris  
Louis Coe  

ROOM 
8 

Tiana Chatfield  
Kaea Timu  

ROOM 
9 

Layla Craven  
Vayden Bryce  

ROOM 
10 

Alex Fry  
Rylee Cole  

ROOM 
11 

Pippa Matson  
Harrison Rademakers  

ROOM 
12 

Harley OõBrien 
Katelyn Arkinstall  

ROOM 
13 

Holly Clifford  
Neve Travers  

ROOM 
14 

Charlee -Rose Bidmead  
Danica Sands  

ROOM 
15 

Nikita -Soli Johnson  
Callahan Treadaway  

ROOM  
16 

Aneeva Albert -Ruffell  
Jayden de Jongh  

COMMUNITY  NOTICES 

UPCOMING EVENTS ~IMPORTANT DATES  

Week 9 Week 10   Week 1 Term 4 Week 2 
Monday 18th 
September 

  
Board of 
Trustees 

Meeting -
7:30 

Wednesday 
20th September 

  
Karaka Team 
Cross Country 

-1:45 
  

  

Friday 22nd 
September 

  
Assembly – 
Workers of 
the Term -
2pm All 
welcome 

Tuesday 26th 
September 

  
Junior  

Interviews 

Thursday 28th 
September 

 

Indoor Calf 
Club  

preparation 
and judging 

 

School Closes 
early – 12:30 

Friday 29th 
September 

  
CALF 
CLUB 

Monday 16th 
October 

  
First Day of 

Term 4 

Wednesday 
18th October 

  
Group Day 

Friday 20th 
October 

  
Assembly 
– 2pm All 
welcome 

Monday 
23rd October 

  
LABOUR 

DAY 
  

(school 
closed) 

Friday 27th 
October 

  
PTA Disco 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz
x-apple-data-detectors://0
x-apple-data-detectors://3
http://www.transformya.co.nz
http://wpcbbasketball.nz
http://www.youngatart.co.nz
mailto:admin@youngatart.co.nz
http://www.karakarugby.co.nz
mailto:karakarugby@gmail.com
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=2nIvEYAmI-JXpM&tbnid=il4h-bsew1HS6M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fdoblelol.com%2F10%2Fanimated-smiley-face-backgrounds-funny.htm&ei=oJT5UdCxComCkQW364HYAQ&bvm=bv.4996

